
 

Cllr J Wills 

Vice Chairman 14 Sept 2020 

Minutes of a Virtual Meeting of the Goring On Thames Parish Council 

Wednesday 09th September 2020 at 09:30am 

 

Public Session – Prior to the Start of the Meeting 

MIGGS representative: welcome the excellent plan.  Would like the bell bollard to be painted in a bright 

colour on the pavement side.   

MoP1: Observation regarding signage, worried about farm vehicles with maximum 2.55m width.  Worried 

about vehicle mounting the pavement outside Brewers Cottages, will there be any width restrictions signs? 

 Response: Signs as Appropriate 

 

Members Present: 

Vice Chairman   Cllr John Wills (JW) 

Members   Cllr David Brooker (DB)  

Cllr Matthew Brown (MBr) 

Cllr Laurie Reavill (LR) 

Cllr Bryan Urbick (BU) 

Cllr Sonia Lofthouse (SL) 

 

Officers Present: 

Clerk    Laura White (LW) 

 

Public and Press: Total: 3  

 

Meeting started 09:36 
 

20.04.1. To receive apologies for absence and to approve the reasons given. (LGA 1972 s85(1)) 

Cllrs K Bulmer and M Bulmer 

20.04.2. Declarations of Interests (LA 2011 s31) 

None 

20.04.3. High Street Strategic Project 

 To receive report on the responses to the Oxfordshire County Council Highways (OCCH) 

public consultation on the proposed High Street Strategic Project Scheme.   

Received 

 To approve the recommendations of the report being: 

To continue with the works as previously approved by the council, with the following 

modification: 

Ask Glanvilles (the OCCH recommended consultant) and OCCH to ensure: 

• the suggestions put forward by MIGGS are considered and adopted subject to 

compliance with OCC Public Highways standards/criteria;  
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• the concern regarding width and larger vehicles/farm vehicles is considered to ensure 

there will be no problems and appropriate signage/etc is put in place (as necessary); 

• and Conservation Area colours and materials be specified in the scheme. 

 

Also to add:  

• to consider painting of the pavement side of the bell bollard to make it more clear to 

those with sight problems. 

 

Motion: To accept the proposals of the report with the addition consideration in to painting the bollard. 

Proposed: JW; Seconded: SL 

Resolved: Approved Unanimous 

20.04.4. Matters for future discussion. 

To include an addendum to the project in the future, to look at  

Red Cross Road,  

Station Road, 

Manor Road,  

Glebe Ride 

Thames Road 

Cleeve Road  

in the future to check if there is a knock-on effect of the high street works.  Suggestion to consider 

monitoring the new system for a year and revisit. 

20.04.5. To confirm the time and date of the next full council meeting: Virtual Meeting 14th 

September 2020. 

 

Meeting Closed: 09:53 

 

  


